Chris O'Brien

From:

gardenofweeding@cox.net

Sent:

Wednesday, February 28, 2024 5:01 PM

To: Cc: House Finance Committee gardenofweeding@cox.net

Subject:

Support H7225

Dear Legislature and Honorable Governor McKee,

I am in SUPPORT of H7225, Article 3, Section 17.

The recent legislation regarding Lead Paint issues has been overwhelming.

My one rental that is very well maintained was built in the 1880's.

Imposing on my tenants to inspect the units has been upsetting and disruptive to them, despite many days' notices to do so.

Extending the deadline for this to September 2025 is an excellent plan.

Sincerely,

Barbara Semenkow Lincoln, Rhode Island